

9

May 8, 2015

To: The Board of Governors of Exhibition Place

ACTION REQUIRED

From: Dianne Young

Chief Executive Officer

Subject: Security Video Surveillance Policy V.02

Summary:

This report is seeking Board approval of an updated Security Video Surveillance Policy which has been revised in response to the direction from City Council.

Recommendation:

It is recommended that the Board adopt the Security Video Surveillance Policy V.02 attached as Appendix "A".

Financial Impact:

There are no financial implications resulting from the adoption of this report.

Decision History:

At its meeting of July 13, 2007, the Board approved the Security Video Surveillance Policy.

At its meeting of July 25, 26 and 27, 2006 City Council adopted a report entitled "City of Toronto Security Video Surveillance Policy" and requested that all City Agencies, Boards and Commissions to consider the City direction and its application to their areas of management.

Background:

The Exhibition Place's 2014-2016 Strategic Plan had a Safety and Security Goal to coordinate a security and public safety program and as a Strategy to support this Goal we will review the Exhibition Place Video Surveillance Policy and make amendments as required based on City direction.

Issue

Exhibition Place staff and City of Toronto Legal Department have reviewed the current Exhibition Place policy in light of changing technology, activities, and practices on the grounds of Exhibition Place.

Comments:

Attached as Appendix A is the Security Video Surveillance Policy, which is in substance identical to the one adopted by City Council but modified to address the organizational structure at Exhibition Place. A major objective of the policy is to recognize the need to balance an individual's right to privacy in public spaces and the need to ensure the safety and security of employees, tenants, clients, show organizers, visitors and property especially with respect to event space.

Contact

Francesca Colussi, Director, Security and Parking Services Tel: (416) 263 3564 Fax: (416) 263 3641 E-mail: FColussi@explace.on.ca